27th November 2003
Resolution of Korean Fisheries Industries in Correspondence 

to the WTO-DDA Negotiation on the Fisheries Products Sector
Changes in the national as well as international environment surrounding the fisheries industries under the current WTO-DDA regime are requiring us, the fisheries industries, to structure new corresponding strategies for such changes. Fisheries resources, which previously was viewed to be limitlessly available for usage, as long as technological and economical conditions would allow such level of usage, is now facing the risk of depletion. Such is the typical characteristic of limited natural resources that is fundamentally different from that of industrial goods, and is threatening the continual growth of the fisheries industries and those associated with the industries.

However, the draft prepared by Ambassador Pierre Louis Girard, the Chairman of the Negotiating Group on Non-agricultural Market Access (NAMA), not only includes the fisheries products to be subjected to the sectoral tariff elimination along with other industrial goods, but also recommends application of uniform tariff cutting formula on all products. This move, in considering the outlook on the future WTO-DDA negotiations, is of grave concern to us.

Tariff elimination on fisheries products will not only impede the sustained continual usage of fisheries resources, one of limited natural resources, but also bring about disintegration of fisheries community due to rapid increase in import of fisheries products, eventually brining about collapse of fisheries industry.

In addition, the moves to restrict fisheries subsidies is being profoundly influenced by the intention of some of the major fisheries products exporting countries to impede continual growth of fisheries industry and communities in our country. We find this situation to be deplorable.

We, therefore, strongly urge that, at the WTO-DDA negotiations, fisheries products must be excluded from the goods subjected to tariff elimination and fisheries subsidies be sustained, and jointly resolve as follows:

1. Discussion on the Tariff Elimination that is in contravention to the Doha Ministerial Declaration must be stopped immediately. 

2. The recommendation of Chairman Girard of the Negotiating Group on Non-agricultural Market Access (NAMA) to eliminate the tariffs on fisheries products must be abolished.  

3. Flexibilities must be embodied in the reduction of tariffs on fisheries products.

4. Norms on fisheries subsidies must be established in a manner to assure the continual survival of the fisheries industries in each of the countries, in order to assure and support the continued growth in fisheries industries and fisheries communities, and to appropriately manage and preserve fisheries resources.
5. We object to the separate regulations on fisheries subsidies at WTO level. Environment in which each country is situated must be thoroughly recognized in categorizing of fisheries subsidies. 
Resolutions made on November 27, 2003 at the National Conference of Fisheries Industries held in Pusan, Korea.
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